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Michelle’s Law Notice 
(To Accompany Certification of Dependent Student Status) 

 
Michelle’s Law is a federal law that requires certain group health plans to continue eligibility for adult 
dependent children who are students attending a post-secondary school, where the children would otherwise 
cease to be considered eligible students due to a medically necessary leave of absence from school.  In such a 
case, the plan must continue to treat the child as eligible up to the earlier of: 
 
• The date that is one year following the date the medically necessary leave of absence began; or 
• The date coverage would otherwise terminate under the plan. 
 
For the protections of Michelle’s Law to apply, the child must: 
 
• Be a dependent child, under the terms of the plan, of a participant or beneficiary; and 
• Have been enrolled in the plan, and as a student at a post-secondary educational institution, immediately 

preceding the first day of the medically necessary leave of absence. 
 
“Medically necessary leave of absence” means any change in enrollment at the post-secondary school that 
begins while the child is suffering from a serious illness or injury, is medically necessary, and causes the child 
to lose student status for purposes of coverage under the plan.  
 
If you believe your child is eligible for this continued eligibility, you must provide to the plan a written 
certification by his or her treating physician that the child is suffering from a serious illness or injury and that 
the leave of absence is medically necessary. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the information contained in this notice or your child’s right to Michelle’s 
Law’s continued coverage, you should contact Angela Powers, Human Resources, (314) 739-1900. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


